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In making this submission, I realise that the very “brief” of the Commission is to search out areas where alleged discrimination exists. Undoubtedly, the area of same-sex domestic partnerships has uncovered some discriminatory legislative drafting.

General Comments.

1. The discussion paper discusses ways of not only removing discrimination but also of bestowing benefits equivalent to contracted and de facto marriage upon same-sex couples. 

Ideologically, I cannot accept the premise which is contained in the title of the enquiry namely that same-sex relationships should be accorded thoroughly equal value with heterosexual marriage in our society.

2. I believe that in those instances where entitlements principally emanating from the individual citizen (e.g. superannuation benefits) should be able to be directed to whomever that individual determines—spouse or domestic partner; however, there should be  Bona Fide proof of a domestic-partnership relationship’s stable duration – 3 years being a reasonable time.

3. In whatever reform is suggested, I wish to see the distinctive references to “spouse” “married partner” and categories of entitlements pertaining to such persons retained in legislation, rather than the bland neutralising of the wording to refer only to “partner”.

The heterosexual constituency is by far the overwhelming majority community in this society and should be respectfully recognised as constituting the norm or mean.

4. I find the repeated reference to “children of same-sex relationships” deeply distasteful for obvious reasons. No naturally-constituted same-sex relationship can give rise to children and where children are introduced within such relationships, it must be recognised that this is highly unusual. This does not mean that they should not be made provision for but the whole tone of the commentary is that this is a totally normal “family” “household” relationship which it is not. 
Specific Comments on the paper. 
5. I do not oppose any individual directing their personal entitlement[s] to the person of their choice and so agree with adjustments as indicated under 7.5, 7.6, 7.7. It seems to me that the term “domestic partner” as distinct from de facto partner or married partner is most appropriate.

6. The issue of being recognised for P.B.S. spending-limits is a classic case of the clash of ideologies between same-sex relationships as two individuals partnering and a married couple covenanting together—big difference. Marriage and recognised de facto marriage should continue to be favoured in legislation.

7. I do not oppose the extension of bereavement payments as mentioned in 7.2 but am uneasy about extending other privileged entitlements as outlined in 7.3 to same-sex couples.

Stefan Slucki.    
